
 
 

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION 
DEC. 7, 2023 SETTLEMENT MEETING 

PALOUSE RIVER BASIN ADJUDICATION 
FEDERAL/TRIBAL CLAIMS 

 

 Take notice that the settlement meeting scheduled for Thursday December 7, 2023, has 

been cancelled. Settlement meetings are planned to resume on the first Thursday of each month, 

from 9:00 – 11:00AM Pacific Time, beginning on January 4, 2024. 

 

You are not required to participate in these settlement meetings. However, if you wish to 

participate, you must be a party to a subcase listed in Attachment 1 AND mail a signed copy of 

the attached Certificate of Compliance (Attachment 2) to the Idaho Department of Water 

Resources (“IDWR”) State Office at  PO Box 83720, Boise, ID 83720-0098, Attn: Lacey 

Rammell-O’Brien, Deputy Attorney General. After review of the Certificate, IDWR will mail 

instructions to the address you’ve provided to join the virtual meetings. Questions may be 

directed to Suzy Cooley, paralegal at the IDWR Northern Regional Office, at (208) 762-2811. 

 

The Certificate of Compliance requires that you adhere to the provisions, including the 

confidentiality requirements, set forth in the attached Protective Order entered by the Court on 

March 9, 2023 (Attachment 3).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


